Council of Senior Student Affairs Officers
Friday, March 10, 2017, 9:00 — 10:00 am
KROC Center Ohia Room
91-3257 Kualaka’i Parkway
Ewa Beach, HI 96706

Meeting Summary

Attendance: Brenda Ivelisse (Kapi‘olani), Curtis Washburn (Leeward), Amy Rozek (Windward),
Farrah-Marie Gomes (Hilo), Hae Okimoto (ITS), Sherry Proper (System Financial Aid), and Lara
Sugimoto (Honolulu CC)

Notes

1.

Update: Admissions & Registrar’s Topics

Discussed that the Alt Citizenship field and that “Kingdom of Hawai‘i” should be a pull-
down option versus all campuses typing in the designation. The requests for indicating
alternative citizenship will be received by registrars and if approved, will be input.
Application type - E1, has been created for dual enrollment high school students. If E1 is
selected, then students will be allowed to select programs available to them and if
selected, academic logic and Star GPS Pathways can be made available to these
students.

Update: Financial Aid Topics — Sherry Proper

a. Centralized Financial Aid Band B position is in recruitment.

b. New Gainful Employment requirements — the new deadline for compliance is

July 1, 2017. It was clarified that actual receipt of email is not required. For campuses

using Starfish, an undeliverable mail will trigger the Banner GE hold. Question was

raised as to how this would work for auto-awarding of certificate on way to an

associates degree. LCC is working with Starfish to see if automated messages can be

sent to students who are affected.

C. Scholarship Manager is on track for distribution of information,

d. Consumer Information Disclosures will be the next major project for the office.
Hope to have something by the joint CCAO/CSSAO meeting.

Discussion: Student Employment Policy A.9880

Discussed the possibility of using month total versus weekly/ pay period total. The
concern with the current proposal is that the UH will lose good student workers during
breaks as they seek fulltime employment to help pay for tuition.

Meeting was adjourned so members could participate in the P20 Workshop on Early College.

Next meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2017 at Maui College (9 am - 3 pm)
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